Important Information for Growers and Packer/Shippers on Labor Audits and Raids
The Bureau of Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) is currently conducting audits and raids across the country.  This agency has the authority to investigate the possible employment of undocumented workers, or to look for undocumented workers within constitutional parameters (i.e. reasonable search considerations).  For more information on the agency's activities, go to:
http://www.ice.gov/graphics/news/factsheets/EnforcementFS.htm
The Department of Homeland Security has also recently indicated that they will begin a similar process across the country.

IF ICE or DHS wanted to come on to a grower's or packer’s property to conduct a search or check for I-9s on employees, here are the two options that they have:

1.  "Routine" Audits (by ICE, DHS or Department of Labor)


a.  Require the inspecting agency to give three (3) days notice


b.  Do not require a search warrant


c.  Employer is required to provide a list of employees and social security 


     numbers for up to three (3) years


d.  Agency is entitled to examine and copy I-9 forms and copies of any attached


     documents used to complete the I-9 form.

2. “Raids"


a.  Require a search warrant


b.  Do not require advance notice


c.  Agency entitled to all records and other property covered by the warrant

To prepare for either of these possible events, we recommend the following:
· Have growers/packers review their I-9 procedures to verify that proper protocols are being used.

· Confirm that documents used to verify employment eligibility upon initial date of hire that may have had expiration dates are being followed up on with renewal documentation.

· Review record retention practices to ensure compliance with applicable state and federal laws.

· Designate a company representative who is authorized to meet and talk to Department of Labor and/or ICE personnel.

· Educate employees to refer I-9 inquiries to the designated company representative.

· No management employee should submit to an interview or provide documents to the government before conferring with the designated company representative.
If ICE shows up to a grower's/packer’s office with a search warrant, the grower/packer should have a protocol already in place to alert senior management and legal counsel.  The warrant should be carefully reviewed for what records are being requested, and remain mindful that criminal prosecution for immigration law violations may result if seized records reflect violation of IRCA's criminal statutes.
